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The Vine 
        St. John’s Evangelical Lutheran Church & School 

Newsletter 

April 2020 
 

“Leading people into a growing relationship with Jesus Christ, His followers, and His world.” 

  

 

Jesus Christ: The Same Yesterday and Today and Forever 
 

In these uncertain times, when everything seems to be changing, we take comfort in the 

unchanging love of our Savior, Jesus Christ. “Jesus Christ is the same yesterday and today and 

forever (Hebrews 13:8).”  His love, His presence, His promises, and His grace are the solid 

foundation when so many other things are changing and unsure. 
 

Jesus is unchanging, but our ministry is not.  Our ministry has moved almost completely to online 

or telephone.  Our school ministry is completely online, and worship services are online as well.  

Our buildings are essentially closed, except for some staff working alone.  For this reason, 

activities that require people coming together in person, such as Large Print Ministry, and Bible 

Studies, have been suspended for the time being.   
 

The church office is closed, but Christy will still be receiving phone calls and emails to the 

church office.  We will also be checking the mail. 
 

Mission Farm 

There is an exception to everything on campus shutting down: The Mission Farm.  The core 

Mission Farm team is still working on the farm, while practicing safe social distancing.  The food 

that our farm provides to the Food Bank is very important to our Napa community and I am 

thankful to God for this dedicated team continuing its work.  In the interest of safety and abiding 

with the shelter at home guidelines, we are not asking for additional volunteers for the Mission 

Farm at this time. 
 

Communication 

The primary way in which we are communicating is the E-vine.  If you are not familiar with it, 

the E-vine is an email from our church with news and other information regarding upcoming 

ministry.  In order to subscribe to the E-vine, please go to the church’s website 

(www.stjohnslutheran.net) and scroll to the bottom of the page where you will find the sign-up 

for the E-vine and the daily Abide devotion.  Past e-vines are on the website.  Go to the “news” 

tab and click on “recent e-vines.” 

  

 

http://www.stjohnslutheran.net/
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All of our worship services are Live Stream Home-based.  We are having one service on Sunday 

mornings at 9:30 AM.  We have one more Wednesday Lent Service on Wednesday, April 1 at 

7:00 PM.  The Holy Week schedule is posted on the church website.   
 

Worship 

In order to learn more about the service and how to connect, please go to the church’s website 

(www.stjohnslutheran.net) and click on the Live Stream rectangle image.  It will take you to 

another page on the website where you can download the handout (bulletin) for the coming 

services.  The handout has the readings, hymns, discussion questions, and more. 
 

Past Service, Sermons and Videos 

In order to view past streamed services and sermons and video message, please go to the church’s 

website and click on the YouTube icon in the upper right.  (It’s a small rectangle with an arrow in 

it) 
 

If You Are Not On-Line 

If online communication and streaming worship are not options for you, please let us know.  We 

will seek to keep you connected in other ways. We have had people join in our streaming worship 

by telephone and we are able to send out print versions of the e-vine updates. 
 

Supporting One Another 

As a congregation, we want to come together as a family to support each other during this time. 

We have prepared an online form in order to assess needs as well as identify people who can 

help. You can access the form that will allow us to do that here: 

https://form.jotform.com/200846381370049 
 

You can also find this link in the current e-vine.  Our goal is to start matching up potential needs 

with potential offers of support in an organized and confidential manner. We will be handling all 

responses to the best of our ability and wish to be a blessing to others during this time. 
 

Worshiping with our Tithes and Offerings 

We are still able to worship our Lord with our offerings even though we cannot physically pass 

the offering plates.  In order to give online, please go to the church’s website and click on the 

“Give” button.  You may also mail your offering to the church office. 
 

Stay Safe 

One of the ways that we can love our neighbor during this time is to follow the guidelines for the 

shelter at home.   When you do need to go out, please maintain safe social distance and follow 

safe practice to avoid the spread of this illness. 

 

 

http://www.stjohnslutheran.net/
https://form.jotform.com/200846381370049
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Confirmation 
In this very strange time we don't have much certainty about 

anything.  We don't have any true idea of when this will be over so that 

life can return to normal, but we do know that our God is good.  Our 

God has a perfect plan even if we can't see it and has sufficient grace for 

us even though we don't deserve it.  Our God loves us!  
 

Even in this strange time, we have a group of youth who have been 

growing and learning more about this God and have plans to confirm 

that faith. We have seven Confirmands this year and you will find their 

names listed below.  I ask that you would lift each one of these youth up 

in prayer as they continue to grow in God's grace throughout the 

Confirmation and beyond.  

 

  Marco Barbosa 

  Sean Johnson 

  Nathan Luna 

  Donovan Messner 

  Samuel Smith 

  William Walter 

  Charles Wenzel 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Did You Know That 

St. John's is on Social Media? 

  

 St. John's and its ministries stay in contact with the community in many 

ways, including Facebook, Instagram, Twitter and our own websites. It 

takes a lot of effort to keep the websites up to date and to keep the 

communication current and flowing on social media. 

 The social media team is all volunteer and we could use a few more tech-savvy people to help 

us out. If you are a fan of social media and would like to help us communicate to our members, 

parents, students, and community, we could use your help.  
 

Contact us by email: sjlcsocialmedia@gmail.com 

 

Also, if you have something you'd like to see us talk about or promote on social media, 

please use the same contact info. 

 

 

         
 

 

 

  @sjlcnapa     @sjlcnapa     @stjohnsnapa 

 

mailto:sjlcsocialmedia@gmail.com
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Stephen Ministry – A Ministry of Listening 
 

Think of a time when you really felt cared for.  Chances are someone 

focused on what you had to say and was attentive to your needs. He or 

she listened to how you felt instead of telling you how you should feel 

or what you should do. 
 

Jesus was the model of a good listener.  He demonstrated how much He really cared about people 

by listening. The woman at the well, Nicodemus, or the disciples on the road to Emmaus are just a 

few examples of Jesus caring by first listening to people. 
 

Listening is one of the most powerful ways that we care for each other. In Stephen Ministry training, 

a great deal of time is spent teaching and practicing listening skills.  You too can become a more 

caring listener by understanding and applying these six listening concepts: 

1. Listening is active.  It takes energy and commitment to listen really well.  Focus your 

attention on what the other person has to say instead of thinking of what you’ll say next.  

Look at him or her while you listen, and nod along from time to time so the person knows 

you’re tuned in. 

2. Listening takes patience.  Often you need to build trust before someone will open up to 

you.  Constant, patient listening is a key. 

3. Listening involves more than just words.  Pay attention not only to what is said, but to 

what is not said – or to what is said with a smile or a sigh.  Pay attention to body language.  

Does it agree with or contradict a person’s spoken words? 

4. Good listeners aren’t completely silent.  Restate key thoughts or ideas to be sure you 

understood correctly, or ask focused questions to encourage the person to reach a little 

deeper. 

5. Listening happens over time.  One conversation might build upon an earlier one.  As you 

listen over several conversations, are there any recurring themes or patterns in what the 

person has said?  Are there any contradictions from what was said earlier?  These are signs 

there may be more to explore underneath. 

6. Listening is confidential.  A great way to build that trust and to show the person you really 

care for him or her is to maintain confidentiality and not to share with others what was told 

to you in private conversation. 

 

We all want St. John’s to be a caring place, where everyone truly feels cared for.  Reach out to 

someone today and listen to how they’re doing.  Just as our Stephen Ministers use good listening 

skills to communicate how much they care, you can too.  Follow and practice these listening 

principles and make a concentrated effort toward becoming a better listener.  Listening is a great 

gift to share. 

 

If you or someone you know would benefit from talking with a Stephen Minister, contact Penni 

Cremen or Pastor Mark via the Church office.           Copyright © 2000 by Stephen Ministries, St. Louis 
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Hello St. John's family! I definitely wish this wasn't the case, but 

as you know we are experiencing some weird, hard times.  My 

prayer for you is that you do not get discouraged, but keep hope 

that our God is mighty and powerful and bigger than this virus 

and will see us through.  We have the opportunity to connect 

deeply with our God through different avenues during this time and we are committed to 

helping you do so.  We will be uploading and sharing resources and encouragement 

throughout the time that we are "shut down".  The facilities may be closed, but God is 

still at work in each one of us!  

 

____________________________________________________________ 

 

New mobile phone application makes supporting  

ministry even more convenient.  
  

Go to the App Store or Google Play and search for “GivePlus Church” to download for free. Then 

enter St. John’s Lutheran Church or tap “Find Churches Near Me” to start your search.  Enter 

your desired contribution amount, card or bank information, review and select “Complete 

Donation.”  It’s that easy!  Please call the church office if you have questions. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

NEW SOUTH CAMPUS FENCING  
 

You have probably noticed the new rod iron fencing 
going in between the Sanctuary and the Parish Hall as 
well as the breezeway by the church office.  As we 
announced in the fall, this fencing is part of our Campus 
Security Plan (approved by the Board of Directors and 
discussed at a congregational open forum in October).  
  
This plan has included a number of other security measures intended to keep our students 
and staff a little safer.  Once complete, gates by the bell tower and the breezeway will be 
keyed to the master church/school key.  So, if you can get into the church, parish hall, or 
classrooms, the same key will work on these gates.  At this time, the area between the school 
and church offices will still be open for access to the campus at all times.  Please remember 
to sign in at the church or school office while on campus during the school day (8:30 a.m. – 
3:00 p.m.).  
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                              Disability Ministry:  Feeling Comfortable 

                    With People Who Have Disabilities 

Submitted by Elaine Zimmerman 
 

It was a joy for me to be able to share my daughter Stacie’s story at the recent St. John’s Women’s 

Tea.   My prayer is that hearing of God’s faithfulness in caring for Stacie and all of our family 

throughout the years will be an encouragement to you in your walk with the Lord.   We all recognize 

that for Stacie there is only one main focus in life, and that is JESUS.   Allow me to share one more 

event with you that underscores this truth!   
 

Stacie has a rare form of epilepsy called Lennox-Gastaut Syndrome, as well as intellectual and 

developmental disabilities.  With these challenges and heavy medications, she lost her ability to speak 

from the time she was 4 years old until God restored her speech at the age of 21.  Learning how to 

communicate and experience independence and relationships with others was challenging!   
 

When she was 24 years old, her health had improved enough that she was able to move from our 

home to Good Shepherd Lutheran Home (now known as Bethesda Lutheran Communities) in 

Fremont, CA.  Over the next years she had a lot to learn with the help of dedicated staff and 

housemates.  She loved living there, yet there were times of great frustration.   She went through a 

period of several months when she tried solving any frustration by expressing rage and anger toward 

others.  It finally reached a point where Ted and I, as parents and conservators, were asked to attend a 

meeting of the Program Manager, Area Director, Regional Center Case Manager, and the Spiritual 

Director for the home.  Things were very serious, and we expected that Stacie would lose her 

placement at the home.  We understood the situation and knew they were making a decision for the 

good of the other eleven residents and the staff who were responsible for the wellbeing of all under 

their care. 
 

The meeting took place as scheduled.  Each person presented the issues and events which had led to 

this meeting.  Stacie, Ted, and I listened intently to all that was being reviewed.  It was a heavy story, 

filled with negatives.  When all had given their reports, the Spiritual Director, looked with love at 

Stacie.  She said, “Stacie, these are hard things to listen to.  Is there anything that you want to say?” 
 

Stacie sat up straight, give a big smile, and said: “I have GOOD NEWS for you!  ‘For God so loved 

the world that he gave his one and only Son, that whoever believes in him shall not perish but have 

eternal life.’   Isn’t that GOOD NEWS!”  Her smile radiated love to everyone there. 
 

We were all stunned!  Stacie’s message struck our hearts!  Everything came into focus with the fact 

that we ALL have our weaknesses and faults, we ALL stand in need of God’s forgiveness, yet God 

does not see us as hopeless cases!  We are ALL dearly beloved and his promises are for us ALL.   
 

The Director simply announced, “I think this meeting is over!”  And it was.  There was no other 

message to be given.  We had focused on negatives.  Stacie showed us GOD’S GRACE that covers it 

all!   She also has continued to live with joy and success at Bethesda now for 24 years!      

 

I hope that we recognize, without a doubt, that the Holy Spirit is not bound by what we may perceive 

as a disability in understanding.  The power of God’s word and his truth is unlimited, and is for all 

people.  People with disabilities are often the ones who most clearly reveal to us God’s love and grace.  
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St. John’s VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

                                     June 22-26, 2020 
Climb aboard for mountains of fun at Rocky Railway!  
On this faith-filled adventure, kids discover that trusting 
Jesus pulls them through life’s ups and downs. 
JESUS’ POWER PULLS US THROUGH!! 

 
Volunteer Sign-Ups and Registration will be available soon! 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 
Registration will begin after Easter!  Stay tuned for more information! 

 
We need a lot of volunteers to make VBS happen; please contact Janis King or 

Megan Mathison if you are interested in helping out. 
(707)226-7970 

jking@stjohnsnapa.org 
mmathison@stjohnsnapa.org 

  

 

mailto:jking@stjohnsnapa.org
mailto:mmathison@stjohnsnapa.org
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LCC K-9 Comfort Dog Ministry Update 

“Walking Together / Serving as One”          To God be the Glory! 
 

7 Blessed is the man who trusts in the Lord, whose trust is the 

Lord.   8 He is like a tree planted by water, that sends out its roots by 

the stream, and does not fear when heat comes; for its leaves remain 

green, and is not anxious in the year of drought, for it does not cease 

to bear fruit. 

Jeremiah 17:7-8 
Hello Everyone, 

I would like to share something that we received from Lutheran Church 

Charities.  I pray this brings you hope and encouragement… 

 

Jeremiah 17:7-8 is a reminder that we have hope and promise of restoration because we have an 

awesome and loving God. Right now, we are overloaded with news coverage, updates, and 

chatter.  We must trust God and seek His peace and light in this dark time.   

 

Dear Lord,  

We are facing so many uncertainties right now. I pray for all those who fear for their health, 

families, and jobs that they feel your love, presence, protection and comfort. I pray that we all 

join together to listen, pray, and encourage one another. I pray we look more like Jesus as follow 

Your light and Your way through this difficult time.  

 

Thank you for the gifts you give us each day, our family, friendships, and our church 

families.   Thank you for this time you have given us to connect and love with one another.  We 

ask for you to show us other ways to demonstrate love for one another now that we cannot be 

physically present.   

 

In Jesus' name, Amen 

 
 

Thanks for your support and prayers!   Please check out Facebook, Instagram, Twitter, and my website 

for all the latest news.      napavalleycomfortdogs.org                              

Aaron Comfort Dog    

 

REQUESTING AN AARON COMFORT DOG VISIT 

Remember, it is LCC’s and our policy to only go where invited.  So if you would like Aaron 
to visit, please contact Tim or Christy Kramer at the church office.  We would be happy to 

schedule a visit!  707.255.0119 
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Daily Bible Readings for April 
  Psalm Old Testament New Testament 

1 Psalm 43 Exodus 37 Matthew 27:32-44 

2 Psalm 44:1-8 Exodus 38 Matthew 27:45-56 

3 Psalm 44:9-16 Exodus 39:1-31 Matthew 27:57-66 

4 Psalm 44:17-26 Ex. 39:32-40:23 Matthew 28:1-20 

5 Psalm 31:9-16 Isaiah 50:4-9a Philippians 2:5-11, Matthew 21:1-11 

6 Psalm 45:1-9 Ex. 40:24-Lev. 1:17 Mark 1:1-8 

7 Psalm 45:10-17 Leviticus 2, 3 Mark 1:9-20 

8 Psalm 46 Leviticus 4 Mark 1:21-34 

9  Psalm 47 Lev. 5:1-6:13 Mark 1:35-45 

10  Psalm 48 Lev. 6:14-7:21 Mark 2:1-12 

11  Psalm 49:1-12 Lev. 7:22-8:17 Mark 2:13-28 

12  Ps. 118:1-2,14-24  Acts 10:34-43, Colossians 3:1-4, John 20:1-18 

13 Psalm 49:13-20 Lev. 8:18-9:11 Mark 3:1-12 

14  Psalm 50:1-6 Lev. 9:12-10:20 Mark 3:13-19 

15 Psalm 50:7-15 Leviticus 11:1-28 Mark 3:20-35 

16  Psalm 50:16-23 Lev. 11:29-13:8 Mark 4:1-20 

17  Psalm 51:1-6 Lev.13:9-46 Mark 4:21-29 

18  Psalm 51:7-12 Lev. 13:47-14:18 Mark 4:30-41 

19  Psalm 16  Acts 2:14a,22-32, 1 Pet 1:3-9, John 20:19-31 

20  Psalm 51:13-19 Lev. 14:19-57 Mark 5:1-20 

21  Psalm 52 Lev. 15:1-24 Mark 5:21-43 

22 Psalm 53 Lev. 15:25-16:25 Mark 6:1-6 

23  Psalm 54 Lev. 16:26-18:5 Mark 6:7-13 

24  Psalm 55:1-8 Lev. 18:6-19:11 Mark 6:14-29 

25  Psalm 55:9-15 Lev. 19:12-20:8 Mark 6:30-44 

26  Ps. 116:1-4,12-19  Acts 2:14a,36-41,1 Pe 1:17-23, Luke 24:13-35 

27  Psalm 55:16-19 Lev.  20:9-21:12 Mark 6:45-56 

28  Psalm 55:20-23 Lev. 21:13-22:16 Mark 7:1-8 

29  Psalm 56:1-8 Lev. 22:17-23:22 Mark 7:9-23 

30 Psalm 56:9-13 Lev. 23:23-24:9 Mark 7:24-37 
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SCHOOL NEWS     By Joel Wahlers 

 

We are currently enrolling students for the 2020-21 school year.  If you 
know of someone who is interested in sending their child to our school, 
please let them know we have openings in some of our grades. 
 
With the school closed for the month of April, we are adapting to distance learning.  This has 
been a major challenge for our teachers, parents, and students.  However, God is good and 
He continues to bless us with the tools that we need.  Along with providing the best 
education we can, we are also praying for and finding ways to support our school families – 
many of whom have lost wages or other challenges.  We have cancelled a number of our 
school activities, including extra-curricular activities, our APT Main Event Dinner and Auction, 
and our APT Country Fair.  We are hoping and praying that we can still come back together 
physically as a school family before the end of the academic year! 
 
As I announced early in March, I have accepted a Call to serve in the CNH District Office of 
the LCMS as the Assistant to the President for Education and Congregational Services.  This 
was a difficult decision after seventeen years as Principal of St. John’s, but I feel the Holy 
Spirit has led me to this decision in the best interest of our church body and St. John’s.  I 
know that He already has someone who will be a great leader for our school!  I want to thank 
the many people of our church and school family for your prayers and support in this 
process! 

As always, please keep St. John’s Lutheran School in your prayers!  For ongoing information 
on what is happening at St. John’s, please pick up our weekly newsletter in the narthex or 
visit our website at www.stjohnsnapa.org. 

 
  
 

  

 

http://www.stjohnsnapa.org/
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OFFERING UPDATE 
 

Actual Offering Income for Feb:   $59,310. 

Total Offerings for FY19/20 (as of 29 Feb 20):  $471,982 which is 5.88% or $26,196 

above our budgeted offering income. 
 

Total expenses remain in line with our budget and we have paid all bills received thus far.  *The 

budget amount shown below is based on the ten-year average offering received for that time period.  

Meditation: 

“One who is faithful in a very little is also faithful in much, and one who is dishonest in a very 

little is also dishonest in much…No servant can serve two masters, for either he will hate the one 

and love the other, or he will be devoted to the one and despise the other.  You cannot serve God 

and money.” (Luke 16:10 and 13) (ESV) 

 

Faithful in All Things 

 

Jesus is saying that a faithful person will handle God’s gifts faithfully regardless of whether he has 

few or many gifts entrusted to him.  What we do with what we have shows our faithfulness. 

 

A faithful person will do the small things well.  One day a young man went to a bank to apply for a 

job.  After his interview, he was leaving the bank and happened to notice some trash on the floor.  He 

picked it up and put it in the waste paper basket.  Seconds later, he helped an elderly lady with the 

 $410,000
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 $470,000
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$471,982 
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door.  Unknown to the young man, the man who had interviewed him for the job was observing him.  

The young man was promptly summoned back and given the job.  The employer’s comment:  “Anyone 

who pays attention to the small things as you just did needs to work here.” 

 

Unfortunately, we Christians may incorrectly think that small things aren’t important to God.  We may 

have the attitude that God isn’t concerned with the small amount of money or other gifts that we have 

been given.  In the Bible, God spoke mightily through the little that people had.  God used the widow 

and her two mites to teach us a lesson about sacrificial giving.  He used the small amount of flour and 

oil that the widow of Zarephath had to demonstrate obedience.  Jesus used the loaves and fish of a 

young boy to reveal how God can magnify a small gift.  God commends our faithfulness with small 

things, and He doesn’t overlook what faithful people do with small things. 

 

Through God’s Word, we understand that small things do count.  Because we understand our need to 

be faithful with all things, we should ask ourselves how we are handling the seemingly small things in 

our lives.  Are we handling small things well in our homes, jobs, and churches?  Can non-Christians 

see a difference in us?  With God’s help, we can be faithful with ALL that we’ve been given.  Through 

our faithfulness, God will be glorified. 

 

Prayer:  Lord, I am a sinful person who continually thinks bad thoughts and makes poor decisions.  

I am in need of forgiveness so I plead with repentant heart for Your mercy.  You give me so much 

for which I give You praise and thanks.  Please grant me the faith that I need to be faithful with the 

small things so You can trust me with more things.  Help me to live a life that gives You honor and 

glory.  In Christ’s name I pray.  Amen.    

 
Adapted from “Maturing as Stewards through Faith, Love, and Hope” by Ronald J. and Phyllis J. Chewning, 

Stewardship Advisors, Inc., 2007. 
 

Unless otherwise indicated, all Scripture quotations are from The Holy Bible, New International Version. 

Grand Rapids: Zondervan Publishing House, 1984. 
 

Scripture quotations marked (ESV) are from The ESV® Bible (The Holy Bible, English Standard Version®), 

copyright © 2001 by Crossway, a publishing ministry of Good News Publishers.  Used by permission.  All 

rights reserved. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

SHOPPING ON AMAZON? 
 

Please consider using “Amazon Smile” when  

you place your orders, designating St. John’s Lutheran 

Church fund.  (There is no additional cost to you!)  Just go 

directly to:  https://smile.amazon.com/ch/94-6001864 
 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/94-6001864
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_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

So what’s new at the Farm? 
                  Submitted by Ted Zimmerman 

 

As I write this article, the orchards are dressed in a beautiful array of 
colors—light pink, dark pink, white blossoms, and of course, new leaves 
in fresh spring green. While much of the blossoming will be complete by 
the time you read this article, the apple trees will be putting on their 
displays. Ron Johnson and Brian O’Neil had given the trees a nice haircut 
during the dormant season, and the orchard looks uniform in height. Of 

course, this wasn’t done for appearance sake, but rather to improve the ease (and safety) of 
harvest. We did have to replace about ten of our trees. We had lost nearly all the pear trees and a 
number of our plums due to blight. We replaced them with apricots and pluots. We certainly hope 
that the bees have been busy. The rains held off during the full blossom, so we should have a good 
harvest this year.  
 
Dick Lemin has been very busy with Mr. Kubota, getting the soil ready for planting. We added a 
bigger plow so we can create a deeper level of top soil with a balanced amount of soil and organic 
material. This is important with our heavy clay soils. Of course, that will also keep Lois Johnson 
happy . . . more rocks for her rock collections. The gophers may not be happy, however.  
Again, as you read this article, we should in short order be planting seeds and seedlings. This is the 
fun part. It may be time to come out and try your hand at it. You won’t even have to get your hands 
dirty—at least if you wear gloves. Warning: gardening can be addictive! It may keep calling you 
back each Monday, Wednesday and Saturday mornings.  
________________________________________________________________________________  

 

 Scrip: What is Scrip? Scrip is simply gift cards.  Our school 

sells gift cards from many vendors as a quick and easy 

fundraiser.  Cards are bought at a discount and sold at face 

value.  The difference goes to our A.P.T. (Association of Parents 

and Teachers). Examples of cards sold: Amazon, Bath and 

Body Works, Chevron, Shell, Arco, Lucky's, Safeway, Target, 

Raley's/ Nob Hill, Macy's, Starbucks, Peet's.  

  
The next time you are budgeting for your next shopping adventure, contact the school office 

and see if they have any Scrip you can use. A list of vendors are available in the school 

office or on our website www.stjohnsnapa.org 

 

 

http://www.stjohnsnapa.org/
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April Birthdays 
 

1 Neill Barker 
2 Clint Mason 
5 Kaden Kennedy 
6 J.T. Mason 
8 Emily Peterson 
9 Rachel Carey, Travis Goodrich, Alma Skillings 

10 Karen Wall, Christopher Newman, Elizabeth Robertis 
11 Adleigh Koen, Eva Winkler, Danielle Irwin, Michael Thomas 
12 Courtnee Cootey 
13 Christine Commander 
18 Robert De Young 
19 Grace Walter, Samuel Smith 
20 Pamela Watkins, Gina Brady 
21 Rex Schluter, Michael Edmeyer 
22 Peter Santora, Yvette Morgenlaender, Karol Bruechert, Eliana Rollin 
23 Justine Rollin, Hailey Regan 
25 Trent Mooers, Gerald Schweiger 
26 Daniel Bunnell, Ella Eisberg 

  
 

April Anniversaries 
      

                                                     DATE            COUPLE                    YEARS   

 

 
 
          

 

 

 

8 Jason & Diedre Newton 3 
8 Kyle & Rebecca McAhren 31 

29 William & Marilyn Lemin 3 
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LWML MITES 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

The big blue wooden LWML box is in the Narthex (church entryway) for you 

to drop in your loose change (or checks designated “Mites”). 
 

Goal:  Help fund LWML projects in the U.S. and around the world. 

Info:  www.lwml.org.   
 

 

WOMEN'S BIBLE STUDY  

  Women's Thursday afternoon Bible Study meets in the Sanctuary on Thursdays at 

1:00 PM.   Looking forward to seeing you all!   

Contact Womensminsitry@stjohnslutheran.net! 

(Temporarily postponed) 

 

__________________________________________ 
 

 

Men, join us every Saturday morning for 

fellowship at 7:30 AM and Bible Study at 8:00 - 

9:00 AM in Room 10.  Call Ron Johnson for 

information.  (Temporarily postponed)

 “Let us not become weary in doing good, for at the proper 

time we will reap a harvest if we do not give up. 

Therefore, as we have opportunity, let us do good to all 

people, especially to those who belong to the family of 

believers.”   Galatians 6:9-10   
 

Come join us!  No matter what our situation or season in life, 

we all need discipleship, fellowship, encouragement, and  

opportunities to serve.  St. John’s has many options in all of 

those areas, and we are always open to new ideas! 
 

 “The mission of the Lutheran Women’s Missionary League is to assist each woman of The 

Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod in affirming her relationship with the Triune God so that she 

is enabled to use her gifts in ministry to the people of the world.” 

 

 

 

 

http://www.lwml.org/
mailto:Womensminsitry@stjohnslutheran.net
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Our weekly sermons are available on the St. John’s website at:  www.stjohnslutheran.net.  

Visit our school website at:  www.stjohnsnapa.org  

Facilities Calendar Link:  https://teamup.com/ks059311afd6a21c57   

@sjlcnapa      @sjlcnapa   @stjohnsnapa 

 

https://www.instagram.com/explore/locations/248942728988437/st-johns-lutheran-

church/ 

 
 

Church Rev. Michael A. Schmid, Lead Pastor (ext. 122) 

Phone:  (707) 255-0119 Rev. Mark G. Heine, Director of Care Ministries (ext. 124) 

Fax:  (707) 255-3041 Mr. Tim Kramer, Business Administrator (ext. 121)  

Email: churchoffice@stjohnslutheran.net Mrs. Christy Kramer, Church Office Manager, (ext. 120)  

 Mr. Kevin Mathison, Dir. of Youth Ministry (ext. 106) or  255-7451 

 

School  
Phone:  (707) 226-7970  

Fax:  (707) 226-7974 Mr. Joel Wahlers, Principal (ext. 103) 

Email:  czeller@stjohnsnapa.org Mrs. Cindy Zeller, School Office Manager (ext. 101) 

Mrs. Janis King, Director of Preschool and Children’s Ministry (107) 
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